REYNOLDSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING of the Council held in the Minor Hall on Tuesday 10th September 2013 at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. Adrian Hughes (in Chair), Enid Jones, Susan Bevan, Paul Lloyd-Davies, Peter Bowen-Simpkins, Richard Lewis and the Clerk, Mr. Howard Evans. 
APOLOGIES:
Cllrs. Chris Spacie and Judith Rock.

1.
TO RECEIVE DISCLOSURES OF PERSONAL INTEREST FROM MEMBERS
There were no disclosures of personal interest from members. 
2.

THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING were circulated, approved and 
signed by the Chairman subject to the correction on page 121 (7) ‘Robbins’ to ‘Robin’s Lane’.
3. MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising on the Minutes that would not be covered by items on the Agenda.
4. REVIEW OF COUNCIL DOCUMENTATION/POLICIES
Cllr. Jones to defer reviewing the Welsh Language policy until new advice from the Welsh Government.  Cllr. Hughes to bring the reviewed Health and Safety policy to the next meeting of the Community Council. 

5. BURIAL SITE
Cllrs. Bowen-Simpkins and Lloyd-Davies declared an interest.  The Chairman read out a letter from the Lay Chairman of St. George’s Church to ask if the Council could investigate if land adjacent to the Fire Station could be purchased for use as a burial site for residents of the South West Gower Benefice.  Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins to investigate the ownership of the land.
6. MAINS ELECTRICITY POWER SUPPLY
Cllr. Jones declared an interest as the wife of the letter writer.
The Chairman read out correspondence from Mr. Hugh Jones with respect to issues relating to the electricity supply within the village and the possibility of putting cabling underground.
The Chairman reminded Councillors about the problems experienced with the electricity supply in July.  It was proposed by Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins that the Clerk should write to Western Power to express the Community Council’s concerns about the electricity supply within the village and to BT as well as Western Power to request that cabling should be underground. The proposal was seconded by Cllr. Lloyd-Davies.  Councillors unanimously agreed the proposal (Cllr. Jones did not vote).

7. WEBSITE


Cllrs. Bowen-Simpkins and Lloyd-Davies attended a meeting at the Civic Centre 
of the Community and Town Council forum where Councillors present were 
informed that £500 was being made available to Councils to enable them to 
have/enhance a website presence.  It was proposed by Cllr. Bowen-Simpkins that 
£400 of the grant should be used as a contribution for four years to the hosting 
website of Reynoldston.com on which Reynoldston Community Council have a 
presence; the remaining £100 be used toward the annual running costs of the 
Gower Community Council website where the Community Council also has a 
presence and that Reynoldston Community Council should cease to have a 
presence on the Gower Community Council website in 12 months time.  Cllr. 
Lloyd-Davies seconded the proposal.  Councillors unanimously agreed the 
proposal. 
8. APPROVAL AND CERTIFICATION FOLLOWING THE AUDIT OF THE ANNUAL RETURN FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 MARCH 2013


Cllr. Hughes proposed that the Annual Return should be certified and 
approved.  Cllr. Lloyd-Davies seconded the proposal.  Councillors 
unanimously 
agreed the proposal.
9. VILLAGE ENHANCEMENT SCHEME

The Chairman outlined a chain of correspondence between the Community 
Council and Penrice Estate since the last meeting of Reynoldston Community 
Council in July which concluded in a final letter from Penrice Estate with the 
statement ‘….that no works can be carried out by the Council at any time in the 
future on Penrice Estate land.’  

Cllr. Lewis agreed to approach Penrice Estate to try to move the matter 
forward and allow the numerous proposed projects as part of the Village 
Enhancement Scheme to proceed. 
10. VILLAGE GREENS
The Chairman reported that the Greens continue to be mowed.  Cllr. Bowen- Simpkins thanked the relatively large number of volunteers that were involved on the last Working Day in the village.  Cllrs. Bowen-Simpkins, Jones and Lloyd-Davies visited the legal department of the City and County of Swansea to seek a legal definition of the track across the Higher Green which had never been designated as a footpath or vehicular track.  

The Clerk had written a letter to Knight Frank, agents representing The Somerset 
Trust, to communicate the intention of the Community Council (and seek 
approval) to reinstate the track on the Higher Green to its former condition and 
prevent further vehicular activity.

The Chairman to investigate the cost of snowplough/gritter attachments for the 
tractor mower.
11. VILLAGE MAGAZINE
It was agreed that the following be included in the next edition of the Village Magazine:
· details relating to enquiries about a Burial Ground
· details relating to the Fire Service strikes
· thanks to volunteers who attended the Working Day in August.
12. HIGHWAYS

The Chairman had received no contact from a representative of the Highways department about arranging a meeting with Councillors to discuss highways related matters in Reynoldston.  Cllr. Lewis was asked to contact the Highways department to allow a meeting to take place to organise a schedule of works.  
13. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
There were no planning matters for consideration.
14. CORRESPONDENCE
· Knight Frank – 
Overnight Parking on Cefn Bryn.  The Chairman agreed to 


investigate the costs of signage to indicate that there is no 


‘Overnight Parking’ on the top of Cefn Bryn.  The 



Somerset Trust had agreed to share the cost equally 



with the Community Council 
up to a total on the part of 


the Somerset Trust of £100

· RWE npower renewables – the proposed Atlantic Array Offshore Wind Farm 


Order.  After a discussion it was proposed by Cllr. Hughes 


that Reynoldston Community Council should register an 


objection to the Atlantic Array Offshore Wind Farm on the 


grounds of its visual and environmental impact with 


particular emphasis on the status of Rhossili and the 


existing view from the village.  Cllr. Bevan seconded the 


proposal.  Councilors unanimously agreed the proposal.  


Cllr. Jones agreed to register the objection
· City and County of Swansea – Swansea LDP:  Draft Preferred Strategy

· Penrice Estate – reply to correspondence re: Reynoldston Schemes

· Penrice Estate – further reply to correspondence re: Reynoldston Schemes

· Swansea Neath Port Talbot Citizens Advice Bureau – Agenda for 2013 AGM
15. BILLS FOR PAYMENT
RVHA – hall rental for tonight’s meeting



£  10.00
Clerk’s Remuneration (Net)





£270.00

Clerk’s Disbursements (15/05/13 – 10/09/13)


£  56.69
Post Office Ltd. – Income Tax




£180.00

SLCC – Membership Fee for 2013




£  63.00

Powercut – repairs to strimmer/brushcutter



£260.75

Cllr. Peter Bowen-Simpkins – reimbursement for Skip payment
£186.00






All agreed.
16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Tuesday 12th November 2013. 
17.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The status of the Ambulance Station, which has been empty for some time, was discussed and Councillors agreed to continue to monitor the situation.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.11 p.m. 
